EBLGA General Membership Meeting June 8, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Nancy Sartor at 4:10pm. The meeting was part of the Welcome Back Social held at the new clubhouse restaurant. There were 64 attendees.

Motion was made by Kathie Chesnos and seconded by Barb Ramsey to approve the minutes of September 7, 2021.

Nancy gave the Treasurer's Report stating that we have 133 members of which 16 are Honorary; 12 are new members; and that the Nine Holes now have 51 members. As of 5/4/22, we have \$6,256.96 Cash in bank; \$5,316.96 in Operating Funds; \$370 Hole in One reserve; and \$570 in reserve for Ringer payouts. We have an \$800 upcoming expense for the Welcome Back Social.

New Member Chair, Mary Exner mentioned that we have 12 new members and introduced 9 who attended the Welcome Back Social: Eileen Cummings, Beth Danek, Betsy Gordon, Andrea Goff, Grace Holmes, Sophia Ermoian, Jill Levine, Diane Pearson and Kelli Caster.

Directory Chair, Liane Fales, brought EBLGA directories for purchase. Cost is \$8.

Handicap Chair, Barb Ramsey, announced recipients of achievement pins/recognition. Gina Bjorkman for her first birdie on hole #8 on September 26, 2022; Bianca Cameron for an eagle on Hole #8 on September 21, 2021, and Joan Schleicher for her Hole in One on hole #16 on September 21, 2021. Nancy Sartor was the Most Improved Player for May.

Nancy gave the Member-Member tournament update reminding everyone it is limited to 52 players. There will be a Potluck party to be held at Dena Brunskill's home following the first day of the tournament, so be sure to sign up with what you are bringing to the potluck. There will be a lunch held at the Clubhouse following the second day of the tournament.

Swing Fore a Sister Chair, Marilyn Fredrickson, reported on the tournament and provided a brief history of the application of funds raised in the past. The Foundation has recommended the Telephone Triage, and our guest speaker, Leah from Logan Health, will be at the Swing luncheon to tell our attendees more about the program. Marilyn shared a contact list of the Swing committee and her proposed budget. Marilyn mentioned that she has heard concerns from some members about how the funds will be disseminated this year. The Executive Committee will determine how the funds will be used at our August board meeting.

Nancy reminded members that signing up for Tuesday and Thursday golf as well as RSVPs for our planned social events should be done within the communicated deadlines. Deadlines have a purpose. Nancy asked members to arrive at the green on Tuesday's and Thursday's 15 minutes prior to tee times to ensure time for announcements and timely starts.

Nancy thanked our models for the Pro Shop fashion show: Audra Baber, Gina Bjorkman, Eileen Cummings, Sherry O'Hearn, Joan Schleicher and Dani Steele. Thanks to Sue for her wonderful work on the fashion show. Thanks to Schafer's Restaurant and staff for their work on providing our drinks and appetizers and making our first social event in the new clubhouse memorable.

Motion to adjourned was made at 4:29pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joyce Mitchell, Secretary/Communications